
We had a brilliant time on our Year 5 Malham residential last week. We wrapped up warm and        
enjoyed exploring this area of the Yorkshire Dales. We climbed the 403 steps to the top of Malham 
cove and experienced a view to remember. We heard about the legend of the Queen of the fairies 
Janet Foss and ventured through the woodlands to her magical waterfall. We climbed across rocks 
and drank water from a fresh stream as we visited Gordale Scar. We also, put on our caving suits and 
head torches and had the chance to explore the natural caves near Whernside. Over the three days 
we  all did many thousands of steps and in the process created many fabulous memories. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Year 2 have been writing news reports about how we marked Remembrance Day at school. Here 

are some of their excellent pieces! 



All children in school enjoyed a session with the life Education Centre this week. The children 

had the opportunity to explore a range of health related issues.  





 

As part of our Key Stage 2 reading scheme, we would like to use our weekly newsletter to help          

promote and share some of your children’s favourite stories that they have read. Each week, we will 

be sharing book reviews that have been written by your children. Hopefully these reviews will      

inspire our children to read one of the books when they choose their next one.  

 

A Roman Banquet— Venus Level 

I enjoyed this book because it tells us all about the main        

character, Titus, and his life in the Roman times. I enjoyed   

learning about his daily life and the way he learns. He uses lots of 

different things, including the abacus, which was interesting to 

learn about. This book also links to our history topic of the       

Romans and it was clear to see how different life was. Other  

children in my class have read this too and really enjoyed it.  

Isaac —Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to say a huge congratulations to Molly on the safe arrival of her daughter      

Harper, who was born on 8th November 2024. We have been really privileged here at school 

because little Harper has already been in to visit us, as she comes with her mummy to bring her 

big sister to school.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any news about your child’s achievements that you would like to share in our newsletter, 

please speak to your child’s class teacher! 

Renezmae in Year 2 has been really enjoying her gymnastics 

lessons and last week she worked really hard on bending 

backwards into a crab position. Well done Renezmae! 

Millie in Year 1 has recently won a medal at her dance class and has been 

chosen for a dance competition. Well done Millie! 

Ivy in Year 2 went to the industrial museum at the weekend and 

held a rare owl. She was very excited!   

https://www.facebook.com/SwainHousePrimary/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any news about your child’s achievements that you would like to share in our newsletter, 

please speak to your child’s class teacher! 

We would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who has donated to our Christmas fair. If you 

have any more contributions of bottles or any items for our bric-a-brac stall we would be very 

grateful! 

https://www.facebook.com/SwainHousePrimary/


 



 



 

The children in KS2 will have the opportunity to audition to be part of ‘Swain House has got       

Talent’. We are looking forward to seeing what they have planned! 



Enjoy a conversation! 

Each week we will share a conversation card. These are  

designed to help you have meaningful and fun                  

conversations with your child and aid discussions about 

mental health and happiness.  

 



myHappymind Parent App 

 

Scan the QR code to access information about the Parent 

App. 

Once on the webpage click on the ‘Get the  Parent app here’ 

tab. 

Complete your details, then you will be sent access details via 

email. 

Our school Authentication Code is 107220 

 

 

Download the Parent App to learn all about the Science of Happiness and also access a range of 

games, songs, Happy Breathing resources and much more at home! 



 

These are the letters, messages and website updates that have been sent out this week. If you have 

not received any of these letters, please speak to your child’s class teacher or contact the office on 

01274 639049. 

National Online Safety - ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National 

Online Safety is about ‘Managing Stress’. 

25.11.24 - Year 6 Gurdwara Visit 

29.11.24 - Christmas Lunch 

29.11.24 - Year 5 Homework 

 

Here are this week’s attendance and punctuality figures.  There is a proven link between attendance 

and achievement and it is therefore very important that your child attends school and is on time       

unless they are too unwell to do so. Our doors open at 8.30am and close at 8.40am.  

Please see the information below for our whole school and class attendance for the week ending 

29/11/24. 

  Early Years and Key Stage 1:                   Key Stage 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Lowry Class and  Vivaldi Class for having the best attendance this week. 

Well done to Van Gogh Class and Vivaldi Class for having no lates! 
 

Our whole school attendance this week: 

CLASS PERCENTAGE % LATES 

Elm 89.6% 4 

Willow 93.8% 7 

Kandinsky 95.5% 2 

Matisse 94.2% 2 

Lowry 94.7% 4 

Van Gogh 91.5% 0 

CLASS PERCENTAGE %  LATES 

Anne Fine 96.6% 1 

Roald Dahl 95.2% 1 

JK Rowling 96.4% 1 

Michael Morpurgo 94.7% 4 

Elgar 97.7% 4 

Mozart 96.8% 4 

Beethoven 96.1% 1 

Vivaldi 99.3% 0 

95.2% 









Our Breakfast Club opens at 7.30am at a cost of £3.00 

each per day or at 7.45am at the cost of £2.50 each per 

day. Children from Nursery to Year 6 can attend.  

If you would like to book your child into Breakfast Club, 

please use ParentPay. 

 

Our After School Club is available until 4pm at a cost 

of £2.50 each per day.  

If you would like to book your child into After School 

Club, please use ParentPay. 

We also offer an Extra Club service that runs until 5.30pm at a cost of £4.50 per day. 

If you would like to book your child into Extra Club, please use ParentPay. 

Please can you ensure that Extra Club places are booked and paid for in advance - by Monday 

morning. This ensures registers are accurate and places are booked and guaranteed. 

If you have any problems booking any of our before or after school clubs, please contact Miss 

Armitage, one of our learning mentors. 

 

Wednesday 04.12.24  Non Uniform Day—Bring 

chocolates/sweets 

Friday 06.12.24  Year 6 Gurdwara Visit 

Friday 06.12.24 4.00pm - 5.30pm Swain House Christmas Fair 

Thursday 12.12.24  Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday 20.12.24  School Closes for Christmas 

Monday 06.01.25  School Reopens 



Thursday 12.12.24 2.30pm JK Rowling Hanukkah        

Assembly 





This week, our ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ guide from National Online Safety is about ‘Managing Stress’. 


